
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
COUNCIL ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

WASHINGTON. D.C 20503

October 22, 2004

VIA FAX (617-727-9665)

James R. Milkey
Assistant Attorney General, Chief
Carol Iancu
Assistant Attorney General
Environmental Protection Division
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Office of the Attorney General
One Ashburton Place
Boston, Massachusetts 02108-1598

Re: Appeal of Freedom of Information Act request decision regarding the U.S. Climate
Action Report 2002

Dear Mr. Milkey and Ms. Iancu:

This is just to document my conversation today with Mr. Milkey regarding the response
to your appeal of the August 9, 2004 final response of the Council on Environmental Quality
("CEQ") to your July 15, 2003 Freedom of Information Act ("FOIA") request on behalf of the
Commonwealth of Massachusetts and the States of Connecticut and Maine. Because of the large
volume of documents involved in this appeal and the time required to complete CEQ review and
processing of these documents, we have requested - and you have agreed to - a one-week
extension of the due date for CEQ's response. Therefore, CEQ will respond on or before
October 29, 2004. Thank you for your cooperation throughout this process.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Bolj]
Deputy General Counsel
Freedom of Information Officer
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